
 

 

MEMORANDUM TO: Main Street Applicants 

FROM: Belinda L. Bly and M. Tess Mullen, Acting Directors, Office of Urban Revitalization 

SUBJECT: Extension of Main Street Application Deadline 

 

This memo is to inform you that the application deadline for the HOPE VI Main Street program has been 
extended to December 11th, 2023, to clarify the eligibility criteria found in Section III of the Notice of 
Funding Opportunity (NOFO).  

Who is eligible for the HOPE VI Main Street Program? 

Eligible applicants under this NOFO are limited to Units of General Local Government. 

The Local Government must have a population of 50,000 or fewer; and is either not served by a local or 

county/parish Public Housing Agency (PHA); or is served by a single PHA which administers 100 or fewer 

public housing dwelling units within the local government’s jurisdiction. Such units exclude Section 8 

Housing Choice Voucher subsidized units. 

How is a Unit of Local Government Defined? 

A Unit of Local Government is defined as any city, town, township, village, county, parish, or other 

general purpose political subdivision of a state or territory, such as Puerto Rico, Guam, the Northern 

Mariana Islands, the Virgin Islands, American Samoa, the District of Columbia, and the Trust Territories 

of the Pacific Islands. It does not include Native American governments, Tribally Designated Housing 

Entities or Public Housing Agencies. 

How does a local government apply for the HOPE VI Main Street program? 

Applications are submitted via Grants.gov. The link can be found here. 

Our local government has already submitted an application, do we have to reapply?  

No, applications submitted before the previous deadline will still be considered. 

Our local government applied before the previous deadline, but we want to make some changes to 

our submission, can we do this?  

Any applicants that have previously submitted applications do have the opportunity to update their 

submission. To do this, please upload a new complete application packet to grants.gov. Include all the 

documents in the application, not just the documents that have been updated. Only the latest version of 

the application will be considered. This will be your new application.  
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